

# Minutes of the *Plenaire vergadering* of the CSR on the 27<sup>th</sup> of June 2018

Council members	Sasha Borovitskaja, Pim van Helvoirt (from 15:16), Atma Jyoti Mahapatra (until 16:10), Michele Murgia, Kjeld Oostra, Sebastian Proos, Mees van Rees (15:16 -16:47), Loraine Smith (until 17:23);
Council assistants	Quinta Dijk (until 17:23), David Nelck;
Absent	Guido Bakker, Jern Ken Chew, Sofie ten Brink, Bram Jaarsma, Teo Todercan;
Guest(s)	Moataz Rageb <i>Centrale Studentassessor</i> (from 15:16), Jason Biemond <i>FSR-FdG</i> ;
Minutes	Tamara van den Berg <i>Ambtelijk secretaris</i>

## Concept agenda

1. Opening
2. Mail
3. Approving the concept minutes
4. Checking the action list
5. Announcements
6. Updates DB & taskforces, delegates, central student assessor
7. Setting the agenda
8. ITK: critical self-reflection
9. Information security policy
10. Acceptable Use Policy
11. Diversity
12. Revisie OC-handreiking
13. Kwaliteitsafspraken
14. Council simulation
15. UvA-panel: survey about the elections
16. BSA
17. LOF letter: budget cuts
18. ASO letter: student involvement
19. W.v.t.t.k. / Any other business
20. Input request from the FSR's
21. To the media
22. Questions
23. Sluizing

### 1. Opening

*Sasha opens the meeting at 15:05h and welcomes everyone.*

## 2. Mail

*The council discusses the in- and outgoing mail.*

## 3. Concept minutes

Setting the minutes of PV180613 and PV180620 is postponed until next week.

## 4. Checking the action list

*The action list gets updated.*

## 5. Announcements

- The NSE results will be published tomorrow.

## 6. Updates DB & taskforces, delegates, central student assessor

*The written updates are discussed briefly.*

## 7. Setting the agenda

*The agenda is set with changes.*

Taken off: Informatiebeveiligingsbeleid & Acceptable Use Policy, BSA.

ITK is moved down the agenda until Mees is present.

## 8. Update numeri fixi FEB

- Atma gives an update and stresses that the FSR-FEB gave a positive advice *only* if the student cap is set at 900 students. The other points can be found in the advice of the FSR-FEB.

*-- Pim van Helvoirt, Mees van Rees & Moataz Rageb enter the meeting. --*

## 9. Diversity

*The CSR discusses how to proceed working on the diversity file.*

- The taskforce suggests inviting Anne de Graaf for the OV to discuss together with CvB which working agreements can be made and how to proceed to work together. Michele says it would be beneficial for the CSR18-19 to meet De Graaf, and the CvB can help to hold De Graaf accountable for future events.

- Paper trail** Loraine suggests including parts of the letter from the Diversity Forum in the conversation and the deviation from the diversity report. Moataz suggests addressing the visibility of the work of De Graaf, and Loraine suggests linking this to the transparency. Loraine says that a part of the paper trail should be the vision document that has so far been lacking. Loraine suggests asking to grant the CSR advisory/consenting right on this document, but formally this is not possible. Michele suggests making specific references to the Diversity report in the paper trail. Moataz asks whether the paper trail would be open to the entire academic community.

- Working group:** Pim says that setting up faculty working groups will cause the CvB to shift responsibility to the dean. Loraine suggests facilitating the faculties from a central level. Mees does not find it problematic when faculties work with a different speed. Kjeld says that the majority of policy is already decided at the faculty level Michele says that a 6-weekly meeting would be useful to discuss what is happening.

- Funding for bottom-up initiatives:** Loraine wants to clarify the what the budget exactly is and how to apply for it.



35 **Faculty Diversity Officers:** Michele says that these appointments have been pushed for since the beginning of the year but that this has failed: not all FSR's have been included and not all appointments have been successful. Loraine wants to address that all DO's are white. Pim wants to address the amount of FTE in a joint letter with the FSR's. Kjeld agrees. Loraine wants to address this in an OV. Atma disagrees with sending a joint letter as the FDO's are influenced by the role of the FSR. Michele suggests bringing an inventory of the current status to the OV, and Loraine will do so. **(action)**

### 10. ITK: critical self-reflection

40 *The CSR decides on their advice about the critical self-reflection for the Institutional Quality Assurance Audit.* Mees received the updated articles from the ITK from Alexander Babeliowsky as a follow-up from the OV on June 19<sup>th</sup> and Babeliowsky has included the CSR's suggestions. Michele says the point on OC's has not yet been incorporated.

#### Points that will **not** be incorporated in the advice:

- 45 • Student assessor as a student representative
- Student councils and PDCA-cycle
- Open questions in UvA-Q

#### The following points will be incorporated in the advice

- 50 • (Intro) The importance of the UvA and their role in the capital;
- (ch.1) The negative side of internationalization, linked to faculties making internationalization happen without facilitating this for the *medezeggenschap*;
- (ch.2) The number of temporary contracts at the UvA. Michele will look up the number of temporary contracts at the UvA or suggest a paragraph for the advice. **(action)**
- (ch.3) The focus of the *heatmap* on the quantitative aspects instead of the qualitative side of quality assurance;
- 55 • (ch.4) Programs being able to decide on the composition of a *werkadviesraad* and the creation of a link with the work field;
- The suggestions of the *programmagroep versterking OC's*, i.e. the working hours for teachers and procedural organization of the elections.
- The transition from paper to digital evaluation has led to a lower response rate.
- 60 • A positive note about the process and the way of involving the CSR.

65 **Voting statements:** Mees will give a positive advice, as he believes this will help the UvA. Sasha agrees. Michele will vote negative he believes the CSR should be critical and the evaluation is not critical enough. Kjeld says that a negative advice will cause a lot of extra workload for program directors and will negatively affect the quality of education.

**Voting proposal:** The CSR decides to advise positively on the ITK self-reflection, taking into account the proposed changes mentioned during the OV180619 and PV180627.

In favor 6

Against 4

70 Blanco 1

Abstain 1

*The voting proposal is adopted.*

75 Mees will write the letter of advice on the ITK for an editorial round from June 29<sup>th</sup> until Monday July 2<sup>nd</sup> 17h. **(action)**

-- Atma Jyoti Mahapatra leaves the meeting.

Since no international students are present, the meeting will continue in Dutch. --

## 11. Revisie OC-handreiking

*The CSR discusses the revision of the OC manual.*

80 Michele stelt dat decentrale medezeggenschapsorganen soms overlappende rechten hebben, maar dat het duidelijk moet zijn wie er bij conflicterende adviezen aangesproken kan worden. Michele voegt toe dat OC's zowel recht op formeel als informeel overleg hebben. Michele stelt voor om een punt over de mogelijkheid en het verloop van *mediation* en geschillen op te nemen.

Mees vraagt of een punt over de beschikbare uren voor werknemers opgenomen moet worden.

85 Sasha vraagt hoe er wordt omgegaan met de voertaal van de OC wanneer er een Engels track wordt opgestart. Michele linkt dit aan het aanbieden van een vertaling van de reglementen en documenten; deze tweetaligheid is echter nog geen onderdeel van de handreiking en kan worden toegevoegd.

Pim ziet graag dat er meer aandacht wordt besteed aan de rolverdeling tussen studenten en docenten wanneer de (vice-)voorzitter wordt gekozen.

90 Michele stelt voor om de verkiezingen voor OC's inclusief een tijdljn hiervoor op te nemen, zodat de organisatie, of juist het afwijken hiervan, beter verloopt.

Sasha benadrukt de belangrijke rol die OC's spelen sinds de invoering van de WVB.

Michele stelt voor de opmerkingen van de CSR in een PDF bestand aan te brengen en met een brief voor te leggen aan de raad. **(action)**

## 12. Kwaliteitsafspraken

95 *The CSR discusses the quality agreements.*

Kjeld legt uit dat de gelden van de Kwaliteitsafspraken door het Rijk gewogen worden uitbetaald aan de universiteit. Mees begrijp niet waarom het Rijk hiertoe besluit, omdat het zo de gelden onevenredig terugbetaalt over de studenten. Michele vraagt of alle studenten worden meegenomen wanneer de CSR zou kiezen voor een verdeling per student, namelijk: geldt dit ook voor studenten die het Instellingscollegegeld betalen? Pim zegt dat alle studenten worden meegenomen in de oktobertelling.

Pim will inform Frank Zuidam that the CSR would like to divide the funding of the Kwaliteitsafspraken per student numbers and 'ongewogen'. **(action)**

105 De procedure zal 6 juli formeel worden voorgelegd. Kjeld zegt dat de survey pas in oktober wordt besproken. Kjeld legt uit dat de decanen tot eind september niet worden betrokken. Wanneer de decanen betrokken worden, worden de FSR'en dit ook. Michele stelt dat de decanen enkel aan het einde betrokken zouden moeten worden.

110 Pim is door Frank Zuidam gevraagd prioriteiten mee te geven en stelt voor de faculteiten hier ook naar te vragen. Michele benadrukt het belang van het primaire proces middels intensief en kleinschalig onderwijs en docentprofessionalisering. Mees vult hier het belang van brede begeleiding bij aan. Kjeld benadrukt het belang van het financieren van schakeltrajecten en studiebegeleiding. Sasha vreest dat docentprofessionalisering ook tot meer werkdruk kan leiden.

115 -- Mees van Rees verlaat de vergadering. --



### 13. Council simulation

*The CSR discusses the setup of the council simulation for the introduction weekend of the CSR 18-19.*

Sasha stuurt morgen een draaiboek voor de simulatie.

**O&O:** Pim stelt voor willekeurige stukken uit de WHW en het Studentenstatuut te geven. Pim stelt voor de faculteitsreglementen te printen.

120 **O&F:** Pim stelt voor de FAQ van flexstuderen en de ministeriele wet mee te geven ter verwarring. Sasha schrijft een mail namens de 'bezorgde student'.

**V&C:** Sasha zal de uitslagen van de enquête aanpassen.

### 14. UvA-panel: survey about the elections [confidential]

*The CSR discusses the outcome of the UvA-panel on elections.*

125 -- Quinta Dijk & Loraine Smith verlaten de vergadering. --

### 15. LOF letter: budget cuts

*The CSR decides whether they will co-sign the letter on budget cuts and investments in higher education.*

**Stemvoorstel:** De CSR besluit de door LOF voorgelegde brief over bezuinigingen en investeringen in het hoger onderwijs te ondertekenen.

130 Voor 10

Tegen 0

Blanco 0

Onthouden 0

Het stemvoorstel is aangenomen.

### 16. ASO letter: student involvement

135 *The CSR discusses their input for the letter by ASO on student involvement.*

De aanwezige raadsleden staan achter het voorstel. Pim legt uit dat de brief aan de Gemeente of de minister van OC&W gestuurd zal worden. Kjeld stelt voor om een punt over de prijs van studentenhuysvesting op te nemen wanneer de brief aan de gemeente word gericht. Michele stelt voor de brief aan de hand van thema's te schrijven.

140 David stelt dat zelfontwikkeling voor studenten van belang is, omdat ze onderdeel zijn van de maatschappij. Michele stelt dat zelfontwikkeling of zelfontplooiing belangrijk is.

**Punten die worden opgenomen:** maatschappelijk probleem van prestatiedruk, emotionele uitputting van studenten, verandering van cultuur en onderwijs, symptomatische aanpak mentale gezondheid, studentengemeenschap, jaarindeling, BSA, prestatiecultuur (competitie, excellentie als norm), 145 toegankelijkheid (van masters), problemen met het vinden van opvolgers, financiële positie van studenten, huisvesting.

**Punten die niet worden overgenomen in de brief:** studiesucces, 8-8-4, excellentie, Instellingsplan, onderwijsvisie, scriptiewedstrijden.

150 Pim zal de punten van de CSR doorgeven aan Marc Lamain en voorstellen om aan de hand van thema's te werken. **(action)** De timing voor het versturen van de brief zal later worden besproken.

### 17. W.v.t.t.k. / Any other business

- **Student assessor evaluation.** *Pim geeft een korte update.* Het CvB heeft aangegeven de leiding te hebben in het besluiten over het voortbestaan van de functie. Mees en Guido hebben aangegeven dat de CSR de functie wil afschaffen, maar Pim heeft dit niet geuit. De CSR18-19 zal worden betrokken in het opstellen van de nieuwe, meer kritische, vacature. Een rapport van de evaluatie volgt.

### 18. Input request from the FSR's

- 155
- Diversity: de aanstellingen en FTE van de Diversity Officers.

### 19. To the media

*None.*

### 20. Questions

- Michele zegt dat morgen de *New University Night* is en dat de omwoners het postzegelparkje zullen betreden.

### 21. Ending

Pim sluit de vergadering om 17:52u.

## Decisions

- 160
- 180627-01** The CSR decides to advise positively on the ITK self-reflection, taking into account the proposed changes mentioned during the OV180619 and PV180627.
- 180627-02** De CSR besluit de door LOF voorgelegde brief over bezuinigingen en investeringen in het hoger onderwijs te ondertekenen.

## Action list

- 165
- 180627-01** Michele suggests a paragraph about temporary contracts for the ITK-advice.
- 180627-02** Loraine composes an overview of the current status of faculty diversity officers, the FTE and the involvement of FSR's in the procedure.
- 180627-03** Mees writes the letter of the ITK-advice for an editorial round from June 29<sup>th</sup> until Monday July 2<sup>nd</sup>, 17h.
- 180627-04** Michele gathers the comments on the revision OC-manual and adopts these in the PDF to accompany a letter of advice, that will be up to vote during PV180704.
- 170
- 180627-05** Pim informs Frank Zuijdam that the CSR would like to divide the funding of the Kwaliteitsafspraken per student numbers and 'ongewogen'.
- 180627-06** Pim forwards the CSR's point for the letter of ASO and suggests writing the letter based on different themes.
- 175
- 180620-01** Loraine asks Anne De Graaf about her out-of-office reply and her preferences for a central/ decentral working group.
- 180620-02** Kjeld sends the letter about *collegegeldvrij besturen* for an editorial round until Friday June 22<sup>nd</sup>, 18.00h so the letter can be sent on Monday, June 25<sup>th</sup>.
- ~~**180620-03** The DB discusses how to convey the current workload to the CvB and to create a more accurate planning between CvB and CSR.~~
- 180
- 180620-04** Bram discusses the points of critique on UvA-Matching with Arthur Salomons.
- 180620-05** Sasha discusses the possibility of an international student in the UCO with the newly appointed delegate of the FSR-FdR.



- 185 ~~180620-06~~ Bram checks the letter from OCW on the compensation for the technical universities based on the Kwaliteitsafspraken.
- ~~180620-07~~ Pim discusses including a case about finances in the council simulation with Sasha before June 25<sup>th</sup>.
- 180606-02 Pim implements the changes on functional limitation into the Studentenstatuut to send these to JZ.
- 190 180509-04 Pim incorporates the points of the study associations and internationalization in the Studentenstatuut and forwards these to Miek Krol.
- ~~180411-03~~ Taskforce F&F considers the proposal to name the new bridge at REC.

## Pro memorie

- 140908-04 The DB is strict about *nazendingen* and being present in time.
- 140908-05 A double check on the spelling and grammar should be done for all communication. Taskforce heads have the final responsibility in this.
- 195 141208-04 The taskforce heads notify the PR-taskforce after their meetings which files should be raised in the media.
- 150420-01 All DB-members send their updates before Sunday 20h and write their updates linked to all specific files of the taskforces. Delegates send their updates before Wednesday 12h.
- 200 160502-01 Pim, Teo and Sebastian take good care of the plants.
- 161017-04 The taskforce heads make sure that everyone gives proper feedback in their taskforces about the work, steering and soundboard groups, and they make sure the documents are saved on the P-drive. Council members archive all their documents in the P-drive.
- 161017-05 The taskforce heads oversee the diverse division of speakers for the OV.
- 205 170201-04 The DB oversees a proper balance between small and large files in the PV.
- 171108-04 The delegates check whether the agendas, minutes and letters of the FSR's are being published online.
- 180207-01 Council members try to take care of expressing their opinions and give arguments for their standpoints.
- 210 180319-01 The DB makes sure that the CSR 18-19 gets informed properly about the request for advice on *schakeltrajecten* that can be expected in September 2018.